

Barnes Farm Junior School



NEWSLETTER

Attendance 96.5%

Summer Menu Week 2 beginning 1st July 2019

No 36 Fri 28th June 2019

70.370

Stars of the Week 21st June 2019



Y6 Sonny Anderson

Lucy Cassetari

Louis Kirby

Y5 ChiChi NNadi

Isabella Rail

Grace McKenna

Y4 Jack Horncastle

Finn Mulholland

Luc Hhier

Y3 Samuel Jordan

Samuel Mason

Ethan MacIver

Key Dates

1st + 2nd July Class Photographs

3rd + 4th July Y6 Evening Productions

8th-12th July Y6 IOW Residential visit

Weds 10th July 4K Class Assembly

Thurs 11th July History off the Page Y4

Mon 15th July Sports Day morning 9am-11am

Weds 17th July Secrets of Success Awards Evening 7pm

Tues 23rd July Y6 Leavers' Assembly to parents 9am

Weds 24th July End of term

Non-Pupil Days 2019-2020

• 3rd Sept 2019 4th Nov 2019 6th Jan 2020

• 24th Feb 2020 22nd May 2020

Bank Holiday change – 4th May 2020 now 8th May 2020

2020-2021

2nd Sept 2020 23rd Oct 2020 4th Jan 2021

• 22nd Feb 2021 28th May 2021



We continued to celebrate our athletes this week after their brilliant win at the District Sports last Friday. Well done again to our athletes in track and field.





Display Evening 27th June



Our choir launched a very busy Display evening this year across both Barnes Farm schools. The

classrooms were packed with great achievement from across the curriculum as well as some



enterprising products from our Y6 pupils too. Thank you to

all the children and staff who volunteered their time



to make this evening special for everyone. A particular thank you to our Y6 ambassadors who did a great job giving personalised tours to parents new to the school - you made a brilliant first impression.

Early-Birds, Night-Owls Junior Club applications Welcome!



The Infant school is now accepting any applications for places at the Junior Breakfast and After-school club provision from September 2019. An application form is attached and paper copies are available from both school offices.



BFJS attend Young Persons' Conference at Hylands House



Four School Council delegates attended the first ever young persons' conference at Hylands House organised by the Chelmsford Teaching School Alliance. They shared views collected across the whole



school about what living in Chelmsford was like, future aspirations and views on the environment and the local community. They represented the school brilliantly and heard from the Mayor, Vicky Ford MP and Dawn Wood, who rowed solo across the Atlantic to raise awareness about plastic pollution.

Class Photos - School Uniform reminder

We will be taking class photos next Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July and making them available to purchase via Parentpay in line with previous years.



CHELMSFORD LEARNING PARTNERSHIP

Staffing Update

Mrs Huang, our Chinese Language Assistant, finished her 9 month-long placement at the school and headed back to be with her family back in Jiangsu Province, China. We would like to thank her for all of her hard work and dedication to improving the fluency of our pupils in this important modern foreign language.

A new Chinese Language Assistant, Miss Zhang, has been allocated to us following another successful bid through the British Council.

We are pleased to share that both Mrs Mason and Mrs Sandiford are now permanent members of our office administration team.

We will also be welcoming Mrs Hammond as a new addition to our learning support team; she joins us from the Infant school.

Car Parking

Woodroffe Close has been particularly congested recently at school pick-up and dropoff time. Please park responsibly and **slow-down** when driving near to the school.

BFJS Artwork to be displayed in High Chelmer Shopping Centre

As part of the Essex schools showcase, our school will be providing four large canvases on the theme of 'Colour' between 10th-17th July. Here is the work in progress:



Parent Email issues with me.com

We have found that some parents are not receiving our emails from eschools (those with the domain me.com are being blocked). If this is affecting you, please add lettershome@eschools.co.uk to your contacts/safe senders list and this should resolve the problem.

Eloise Donates Hair to Charity

Eloise in Y6 chose to have 8 inches of her own hair cut off and donated to the Little Princess Trust to be made into natural wigs for other children suffering from cancer. It is a selfless task which is to be applauded. Well done Eloise!





School Uniform Ordering

New school uniform ready for September can now be ordered through www.myclothing.com which has replaced the Tesco uniform service and operates a 14 day delivery promise as well as 5% cashback directly to our school.



Community Information



If you are interested in finding out more about Sepsis, which can be a particular risk for parents/carers of children with special needs and disabilities, there is free training being held in Southen on 17th July 2019.

NHS Castle Point and Rochford CCG * NHS Southend CCG



